




• housing allocations, the scale of which would be dependent on the growth strategy chosen, the scale and
range of local services

Three sites on the edge of the settlement boundary of Tivetshall have been proposed for consideration through 
the plan process, GNLP0317 on Mill Road, and GNLP0318 which is adjacent to the larger site GNLP0319, both of 
which are on Pear Tree Farm. 

As stated in the Greater Norwich Local Plan Site Proposals document, although the Pear Tree Farm sites could be 
considered well related to the settlement, they would be entirely back-land development. Large back land 
development is generally resisted by the Council and is not considered sustainable development while also having 
potential negative impacts on residential amenity. 

Although the proposed site could be considered partially back land development to the north west, as shown in 
the illustrative masterplan, the development could be low density and positioned well away from the existing 
properties on Rectory Road, eliminating any negative impact on residential amenity. Furthermore, the site is very 
well related to the built-up area of Tivetshall St Mary and residential development would allow for a rounding off 
of the settlement in a central village location. 

As shown in the illustrative masterplan, the houses could be of low density, similar to the surrounding area, 
comprising a mix to meet the needs of the area and to create sustainable, inclusive and mixed communities, 
including affordable housing and bungalows suitable for older people. Such specialised housing is in demand in 
the rural areas. 

Conclusion 

We consider that this proposed site is sustainable and suitable for development and can be delivered within five 
years. We would be grateful if the Council could review the development potential of the site as part of the site 
proposal consultation process. This is with a view to gaining a site allocation for residential development in the 
emerging Local Plan. 

We would be pleased to discuss the merits of this site further and I will contact you shortly once you have had the 
chance to review the enclosed supplementary information. If you need any additional information in order to 
properly consider this suggested site then do let me know. 

Yours sincerely 

Ian Smith BA, BPI, MRTPI, C Env 
Director of Planning 
ian.smith@cheffins.co.uk 
01223 271962 


